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KEY DATES 

Lone Cone Campground and Hostel Opens May 1st 

WildSide Trail Opens May 1st  

Ahous Fuel Stop CLOSED April 20-22nd  

Ahous Fuel Stop Extended Hours Begin May 17th  

Job Postings – OPEN until positions are filled  
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JOB POSTINGS 
APPLY TODAY! 
Lone Cone Campground and Hostel – On-Site Host 

Lone Cone Campground and Hostel – Tofino Receptionist 

Lone Cone Campground and Hostel – Housekeeping 

Lone Cone Campground and Hostel – Maintenance 

Lone Cone Campground and Hostel – Trail Kiosk 

Ahous Fuel Stop – Attendant 

Ahousaht Stewardship Guardians – Guardian  

WildSide Trail – Trail Kiosk 

Hot Springs Cove – Resident Park Operator 

Ahous Business Corporation – Water Taxi Skipper 

__________________________________________________ 

  

VISIT www.mhsshousaht.ca for full 
descriptions and application instructions 

Hohomyiis which means “Leader on the beach”, first learnt First Nation art in Grade 8 and 

continued creating First Nations art with his uncle at 15 years of age.  With pride he has always 

been willing to learn new techniques of art; digital art on his computer, logos for basketball 

uniforms or athletic clothing, logos for companies near and far.  Also, upon request creating 

templates for clothing; vests, skirts, shirts, and shawls.  Walter is inspired by his uncle’s work and 

encourages him to make his own designs, new changes and adapting to new styles. 

Walter loves doing First Nations art and telling stories in each piece he creates, whether it is 

through digital drawings, carved pieces, painted canvases or drums.  He has painted two 

ceremonial curtains with his Master apprentice Kurt John, also a Maaqtusiis School curtain with 

his students which is used for the annual Feast.  Walter continues to carve and paint red cedar 

paddles or plaques and canvases which have been sold and shipped to such places as New York, 

Halifax, Germany, England, Port Angeles, Australia and Persia.   

When he is not doing art, Walter is lead singing for the Hereditary Chiefs or the Maaqtusiis 

Elementary and Secondary Schools, sharing his knowledge, experience and sharing his songs and 

dances with his students.   

 

ARTIST PROFILE HONOMYIIS WALTER B. THOMAS 
CHOSEN FOR CERMAQ-SPONSORED REUSEABLE BAG PPROGRAM 

 



  

UPDATES 
MAHTSQUIAHT DOCKS 

  

   
  

TRAILS – WILDSIDE, LONECONE, HOT SPRINGS 

Again, the storms have created some challenges for the upcoming trail season, 

though not more than we can take on!  We are currently working on both the 

WildSide Trail and Lone Cone Mountain, both of which will be ready for season 

opening on May 1st.  Both trails have many windfalls and we expect repairs and 

maintenance to take upwards of 3 weeks.  We will provide updates when the trails 

are safe for the community access prior to the tourism season.   

The boardwalk at Hot Springs Cove has just undergone a major development 

project which concluded mid-February.   

If during your hikes you come across areas that feel unsafe or may need some 

extra attention, please feel free to contact our office.  

AHOUS FUEL STOP – BREAK IN 

A break-in occurred at the Ahous Fuel Stop during the weekend of February 10th in the early morning.  We are thankful 

that no one was hurt and that nothing significant was stolen or broken.  If you have any information regarding this 

incident, please contact the RCMP, or Anna Atleo at 250-725-2169.  Kleko kleko 

WHAT OUR EMPLOYEES ARE SAYING  

άL ƭƻǾŜŘ ƛǘΦ L ǿŀǎ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ȊƻƴŜΣ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ LΩǾŜ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǿƛǘƘΦ L ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ 
the season and still learning as I go. ²Ƙŀǘ L ƭƻǾŜŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǘ ǊƛŘŜ ōŀŎƪ ƘƻƳŜΦέ ς Jo-lynn Frank 

άL Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Ƴȅ Ŏƻ-ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ LΩǾŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿΦέ ς Derrick 
Atleo 

άL ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƳŜǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƴŜǿ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ǘoo sure if there one thing that I loved most but it 
ǿŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ ŀ ǊŜƭŀȄƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪΦές Charlie Paul (Volunteer) 

άL ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀƛƭȅ ŎƻƳƳǳǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ !ƘƻǳǎŀƘǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ƛǎƭŀƴŘǎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǘǊǳƭȅ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅǎ 
with unbelievabƭŜ ǎǳƴǎŜǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦέ ς Janessa Swan 

The storms in December and January caused severe damage to the 

Lone Cone dock, making it unsafe for visitors to use.  Repairs are being 

completed by local Tofino resident Ron Kipot and are expected to be 

completed by February 28th, with long-term upgrade planning for the 

dock and neighbouring barge landing also currently in the works. 

MHSS has also applied for a Rural Infrastructure Development Fund 

grant for construction of a new summer-use dock to the north of the 

property where the derelict dock still sits.  This dock would provide 

increased and safer access to the property throughout the summer and 

would serve as enhanced emergency access.   



 

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STEWARDSHIP BIOLOGIST! 

Brendan Doble, our new Stewardship Biologist, is from Montreal, 

Quebec. He has a bachelor’s degree in biology, and a master’s in 

bioresource engineering from McGill University where he specialized in 

integrated water resources management and biological assessments.  He 

has worked with First Nations in the Atlantic Provinces, designing 

environmental monitoring programs and best management practices. He 

brings his experience and strong work-ethic to aid in the management 

and assessment of our hahuuthlii.  

                                             

 

 

AHOUSAHT 

STEWARDSHIP 

GUARDIANS 

FUN WITH PLACE NAMES 

Ahpkwuuʔa (upk-woo-ah)  Ψ(any) point of landΩ 

The name of the point of land at the northernmost tip of the McNeil 

Peninsula, at the northeast entrance to Matilda Inlet.  Since the 

1950s, this area has been known local as “the switchback”. * (pg. 274) 

c̕akwuulḥ (ts-ak-wool-h)   ΨǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ Ŧƭƻǿǎ ōŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊǘƘΩ 

This name is applied to Bawden Point.  It is said that there is an 

underwater cave here, right off the point. Young men dived 

underwater and entered this cave while training for spiritual power 

and for testing their bravery.   

This same underwater cave is said to have also helped Mary Little’s 

grandmother become pregnant.  After many miscarriages, people 

lowered her in a big pack basket weighted with rocks underwater to 

this cave.  She stuck her head into the cave and then tugged on the 

rope for the people to pull her back to the surface.  After this, she had 

many children.  * (pg. 340) 

*Bouchard, R., Kennedy, D. (1990) “Clayoquot Sound Indian Land Use” BC Indian 

Language Project, Victoria BC 

 

All information from Bouchard and Kennedy 

Photo: Brendan (Biologist) and Janessa 

Swan monitoring the discharge of the 

sea-lice treatments in Bedwell Sound 

 


